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Dear Parents/Guardians,

I would like to welcome you and your child to room B4.  My name is Mrs. Girnis, and I will be your child’s 3rd grade teacher for Reading /Language Arts, Math, Science and Social Studies.  This school year is going to be an exciting one.  I hope that together we can make this a successful year for your child.

There will be many interesting and exciting lessons planned.  The curriculum used for Reading/Language Arts, Science, Social Studies, and Mathematics is the district adopted curriculum for 3rd grade.  Each lesson supports the Delaware Content Standards/Common Core State Standards.  Our reading curriculum uses the Harcourt reading series, as well as chapter books and non-fiction selections.  In science, we will be using the FOSS (Full Option Science System) kits.  Each kit has 4 investigations that children will take part in.  This year, your child will be doing investigations in Earth Materials, and Water.  The math curriculum we will be using is called Investigations in Numbers, Data, and Space. This is a hands-on / minds-on approach to math.  

I will be using a positive behavior system in the classroom. The behavior system I am using is called “ClassDojo”.  This is a web-based behavior management system.   Students will earn ClassDojo points for appropriate behavior.  Students can earn different color “Belts” at specified levels. Parents are able to easily access me with any questions or concern through ClassDojo messaging.  I will also be posting classroom information on ClassDojo so you will be able to see what your child is working on throughout the week.  I expect all my students to follow the classroom rules and to become enthusiastic learners.
As you already know, your child has received a homework folder.  Please check them each night for notes from me or the school.  Also, check your child’s backpack each night for any other papers they may bring home.  Notices are sent home to inform parents of upcoming events, conferences, or other important school news.  Every Friday ClassDojo sends an email home informing you of your child’s behavior.  
Some other ways to find out about class news is our website.  The address is www.mrsgirnis.weebly.com  .  This site contains information on activities, curriculum videos, safe sites for students, as well as informational sites for parents.  I hope that you visit the site often.  
Reading is very important for your child’s success in and out of school.  I do have a classroom library that is available to your child.  They may sign out books at any time.  If a child signs out a book, they are responsible for that book until it is returned.  If it is lost or damaged, it may be paid for at the going retail rate, or you may replace it with a similar book you have purchased or donated.

If you have any questions or would like to contact me for any reason, you may contact me through ClassDojo messaging, call the school at 323-2969 Ext. 204, or e-mail me at wgirnis@colonial.k12.de.us.  I will return your call or e-mail within 24 hours.  

Sincerely,

Mrs. Girnis

B4 Information

Absences
Your child will be responsible to make up all assignments that he/she misses due to absence.  However, classroom discussion and activities done during the school day are difficult to make-up and your child will fall behind if he/she is absent frequently.  You are required to send in a note explaining your child’s absence when he/she returns to school.

Birthdays
Due to allergy concerns, treats can be purchased through the school cafeteria.  If approved by the nurse, your child will be able to distribute them during lunch.  

Buses
If your child rides a bus, he/she is expected to use appropriate behavior during his/her trip to and from school.  Students who choose not to respect this privilege will be written up and sent to the office.  Frequent office visits could mean your child might have their bus privileges suspended.

Behavior
The behavior system I am using is called “Class Dojo”.  This is a web-based behavior management system.  Students will receive points based on their behavior. For example, students may receive a point for being on task, good hall behavior, completion of work or participation. Each Friday Class Dojo sends out an email to you concerning their behavior for the week, as well as any class room information you may need to know.  The behavior report breaks down their behavior on a daily basis so you can see what they are doing well in.  
Class work
Class work is expected to be completed in class.

Consequences   Consequences can be either good or bad.  When class rules are followed, and students’ class work meets classroom expectations, students earn good consequences. They may receive points or positive phone calls home.   

Since each child is a unique individual, and each situation is unique, when class/school rules are not followed or academic work does not meet classroom expectations, there will be consequences. I will come up with a fair consequence based on the situation.  This may be losing a privilege, or loss of recess.

Children who fight, bring weapons to school, threaten other students, or violate (in any way) the Delaware State Laws will be immediately referred to the office.

Homework
This year we have Un-homework.  Your child will receive their Un-homework on Mondays.  Information on Un-homework has been sent home.  
Grades
Students will be graded according to the following system:



EP - Exceeds Performance Standard



MP - Meets Performance Standard



NP - Near Performance Standard



BP - Below Performance Standard 

Labels
Please label all of your child’s objects that he/she brings to school.  This will prevent any mix-ups with look-alike articles and will help when the item is lost.

Lunch
A lunch menu can be accessed through the district website.  Lunch money can be pre-paid so your child does not have to worry about losing his/her money.

Money
Your child will be instructed to keep his/her lunch money in his/her pocket.  If money is brought in for another reason, field trips, book orders, etc., please send it in a sealed envelope with your child’s name and what it is for written on the outside.

Nurse
Ms. Reid (323-2915 Ext. 302)

Parent Volunteers 
Please become involved in our classroom.  If you visit, you need to sign in at the main office before coming to the classroom.  This is for your safety, as well as for the safety of the students in the building.  If at all possible, please let us know when you are coming so we can inform the office.

Principal
            Mrs. Nuneville (323-2915)

Asst. Principal
Mrs. Ross  (323-2915)

Questions
Please ask!  You can call the school (323-2915), or send a message through ClassDojo and we will get back to you as soon as possible.  Or, visit the class website where there is a contact form, or e-mail me at wgirnis@colonial.k12.de.us
Projects
This year your child may be given at-home projects to complete.  Your child will be given two weeks to complete each project.  All necessary information will be given to your child.  This information will be reviewed with your child before and during the duration of the project.

Schedule

	8:30 – 8:55
	Morning Meeting

	8:55 – 10:25
	ELA

	10:35 – 11:20
	Special-(M-Library, T/W-Gym, Thur – Art, Fri - Music

	11:20 – 11:35
	Recess

	11:35 – 12:05
	Lunch

	12:10 – 12:55
	ELA Intervention

	12:55 – 1:30
	Science/S.S.

	1:30 – 2:00
	Math Intervention

	2:00 – 3:15
	Math

	3:15
	Afternoon Announcements

	3:19
	Dismissal


Special Classes Your child will be receiving instruction in art, physical education, library, and music.  

Reading
The expectation is that students will read for 20 minutes 7 nights a week and get 2 or more AR points each week.  
Rubrics
A rubric is a guide for grading a students' work.  It tells exactly what your child will need to do and will determine if your child is exceeding standard, meeting standard or below standard.

Secretary
Mrs. Polite (323-2915)


Mrs. Hunter (323-2915)

Supply 
The teacher supplies most of the supplies.  Your child received a pencil case with 8 pencils and an eraser. The pencils are sharpened at the beginning of each week and are replaced if lost or used up.  Your child was supplied with a green homework folder.  If your child’s homework folder is lost or damaged, you may replace it with another green folder.

Toys
No toys are to be brought to school.  The school is not responsible for your child’s personal items and will not replace them if they are lost or stolen.

Website
There are 3 ways to access the class website.  You can access it through the Castle Hills main website http://castlehills.colonial.k12.de.us/, the class website at www.mrsgirnis.weebly.com , or scan the QR code to access a mobile version of the site. 
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Writing
During the year your child will be working on writing prompts.  A prompt is a starting sentence or idea that provides a topic on which to write.  Writing may be stand-alone or text-based.
Please print clearly, detach and return

________________________________________________________________________

I have read the welcome packet and discussed it with my child 
_____________________.












B4
---------------------------------------------

-------------------------  -----------

Parent / Guardian




Date 

    
 Homeroom 

E-mail addresses: ________________________________


  __________________________________

Phone Numbers:__________________________  Cell    Work    Home



__________________________  Cell    Work    Home


__________________________  Cell    Work    Home


__________________________  Cell    Work    Home

In order for me to know your child better, please answer the questions on the back.

1. What is the most important thing I should know about your child?

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

2. What is your child passionate about?

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

3. What would you love your child to get better at?

 _____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________
